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CHAPTER 227 BOOSTS AID TO VETS IN 2022 
By Jay Kalner, President, VVA Chapter 227 

 As the pandemic’s impact stretched into a third year, VVA Chapter 227 concentrated on meeting the growing 
needs of veterans and their families, leading to a record expenditure of $31,000 in direct support, compared to $29,500 in 
2021.  Our membership numbers continue to climb, rising from 348 to 359 by yearend—a growth rate of 3%—less than 
the 6% rate in 2021, but more than the 1.5% rate in 2020. We remain the largest chapter in Virginia and are 18th in size 
nationally.  Special recognition for our growth goes to two board members—Stan Derr and membership chairman Bill 
Lynch. Finally, as you’ll see below, we had our best year ever in lining up some fabulous speakers for our membership 
meetings.  
 Thanks to some amazing benefactors and generous year end donations, the chapter was able to support some 30 
veterans and their families ($13,100) for rent assistance, car repairs, utility bills, etc. We allocated an additional $13,700 
for 100 veterans and their families in the Veterans Affairs Supportive Housing program (VASH) for back to school ex-
penses and the holiday gift program. We donated $1,000 to the Kentucky VVA State Council to support the many veterans 
impacted by the terrible floods there. We gave $1,000 grants to fulfill the Santa Lists of three needy Wounded Warrior 
families. We also gave a $200 grant to the America‘s Adopt a Soldier program for a golf hole sponsorship and $200 for 
CARE package postage, and partnered with MITRE Corporation’s Care Packages for the Troops program. Our AVVA 
gave a $300 grant to the national AVVA’s Project Smile, and collected cash (totaling $260) and assorted household goods 
at monthly meetings for The Lamb Center homeless shelter, which helps many veterans. 
 One of the tools we used to grow our membership was to bring in prominent speakers for our monthly meetings 
and make them lively events that would attract new and current members. Two former senior CIA officials spoke on issues 
of great concern—Joe DeTrani on US-China relations in March, and Brian McCauley on the Ukraine-Russia war for our 
chapter anniversary meeting in October.  Greta Neimanas spoke on the Wounded Warrior Project in January, Raisa Velez 
talked in April about her work with veterans suffering from traumatic brain injuries, and our own board member Don 
Sutherland spoke in November about his important role in leading the mentor team at the Fairfax County Veterans 
Treatment Docket to help troubled veterans. In May, Chuck Harris, our Treasurer, gave an engrossing presentation on the 
1972 Easter Offensive, and in September, Colonel Danielle Ngo, the highest ranking female Vietnamese American officer 
in the Army, spoke about leaving Vietnam in 1975 thanks to US help and paying it back with an incredible career in the 
US military. Finally, in June, we were thrilled to have Washington Commanders’ coach Ron Rivera speak on the 
upcoming season and his life growing up in a military family headed by his dad, a two-tour Vietnam War veteran.   
 In 2023, we look forward to greater growth in membership; already in January the pace has picked up dramatically 
thanks to the persistence of Stan Derr, who apparently camps out at franchise restaurants looking for new recruits! But 
most importantly, we will never forget our primary mission of helping all veterans, who are facing challenges in these un-
certain times. 
 

FEBRUARY MEETING: USS COLE INCIDENT 
 The February 16th meeting guest speaker is Commander Kirk Lippold, USN (Ret.), who was the USS Cole captain 
when the ship was attacked in the port of Aden, Yemen. He will speak on the attack and related issues. 
 The meeting includes the buffet diner for $20 each at the at the American Legion Post 177, 3939 Oak St., Fairfax, 
Va. The meeting starts with a cash bar from 6:00 PM to 7:15 PM. The two entree dinner is served at 6:45 PM. A meal pur-
chase is not required, and mask wearing in optional. AVVA is collecting cash donations or disposable eating utensils for 
The Lamb Center, our successful community outreach. For questions about The Lamb Center’s activities, call Diane Igna-
towski at 703-772-5303. RSVP to Melissa Kalner at mkalner77@gmail.com or call/text her at 703-819-1480 by noon, 
Monday, February 13th. If you order a meal and do not show, please mail payment since the chapter pays for the 
set number of meals. Meet your fellow veterans and maybe a friend from the past. Do It Now! 
 

WE REMEMBER! 
• $ 250 Partner to pay outstanding utility and rent for a single veteran with children 
• $ 500 Partner to pay a veteran’s outstanding rent 
• $ 500 Partner to fill a veteran’s oil tank for winter heat 



 

 

VIETNAM VETERANS OF AMERICA ® INC. 

CHAPTER 227 

DEAN K. PHILLIPS MEMORIAL CHAPTER  

P.O. Box 5653 

Arlington, Virginia 22205-0653 
 

Address Service Requested  

       OUR MISSION 
 

     To “Serve Military Veterans, Their Families, 

     Our Community and Our Country” 

              Since October 11, 1985 

 

QUESTIONS 

CONTACT 

 BILL LYNCH 

 703-474-4891 

Special Life Membership: $50 

227 

Send to:  Bill Lynch, Attn: VVA Chapter 227, 5328 Taney Ave., Alexandria, Va. 22304-2039 

 

 

CALENDAR 
 

HAPPY AND A HEALTHY NEW YEAR! 
 

February 
02: Board Meeting 7:30 PM: Zoom format 
15: VVA founded as “Vietnam Veterans Coalition” in 1978 
16: Membership Meeting 7:30 PM: Cmdr. Kirk Lippold, USN (Ret), “The attack on the USS Cole” 
 

March 
02: Board Meeting 7:30 PM: Zoom format 
16: Membership Meeting 7:30 PM: Heather Penney, Former F-16 Pilot, “Protecting Washington D.C. during 9/11” 
25: Virginia VVA State Council Meeting: Virginia Beach 
29: National Vietnam War Veterans Day 

 November 1, 1955 


